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August 28, 2025 
 
Ritchie Murray, Acting Registrar 
Ontario Energy Board  
P.O. Box 2319 27th Floor  
2300 Yonge Street  
Toronto ON M4P 1E4 
 
Attention:  Ritchie Murray, Acting Registrar   
Regarding:  Ottawa River Power Corporation (Ottawa River Power) 

Application for Accounting Order Settlement Conference 
OEB File Number: EB-2025-0209 

 

Dear Mr. Murray,   

 

We are writing to respectfully request that the OEB allow for a 1-day Settlement Conference to 
give the parties an opportunity to explore a settlement of the issues in the proceeding, 
particularly in recognition that all parties to ORPC’s 2022 Cost of Service proceeding have 
become parties to this application. 
 
ORPC has discussed the possibility with the other parties (VECC and SEC) and they have 
indicated that they would be available to participate in a settlement conference.  ORPC has also 
reached out to OEB Staff, who have indicated that a settlement conference could be scheduled 
for September 18, 2025; we can confirm that ORPC, VECC and SEC are all available on that 
date starting at 10:00 a.m. 
 
The parties agree that given the limited scope of the issues that the Settlement Conference, if 
approved, can proceed without the need to engage a 3rd part facilitator. 
 
If the insertion of a settlement proceeding is approved, the parties anticipate that the current 

dates for submissions would be cancelled, with new days provided for in the event no 

settlement is achieved and proposed for OEB approval. 

 

If there are any questions with respect to this request, please contact the undersigned. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Jeffrey Roy 
Chief Financial Officer 
Ottawa River Power Corporation 
283 Pembroke Street West, P.O. Box 1087 
Pembroke ON  K8A 6Y6 
Tel: (613) 732-3687 
jroy@orpowercorp.com 
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